## Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, April 5, 1982

Present: Katherine Ring, Chairman, Leslie MacNeil, John Jones and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

The board met at 7:30 signed checks, Intent to cut notices and warrant, and all other material needing their signatures.

Brian Brown, Police Chief spoke to the selectmen to let them know he would be talking to dispatch in regard to swinging over to county dispatch in order to save some money for the town. He is aware the service will not be better than he is now receiving and may not be as good, but sees the saving well worth the extra inconveniences to his department.

Mr. Blackmore asked what RSA the selectmen were using when they keep mobile homes off private property. It was explained that the town zoning ordinance is in compliance with the new law. When the law is clarified, as all hope, the town will look over their laws and determine if we comply, if not a change will be made.

Les MacNeil hopes to have an officers meeting to go over the by-laws for  $\mbox{\it th}$  the fire department.

Holidays were voted for the town employees by the selectmen. All were in favor of hourly paid employees receiving the following paid holidays: Columbus, Veterans, Memorial Day East Day, Christmas, New Years, Thanksgiving and Labor Day, also Independence Day. Nine days in all. This may change when a full policy is agreed upon with department heads and selectmen.